Faculty Senate Council    

March 14, 2012
These minutes have not been approved.  Any changes will be noted in the minutes of the next meeting.  

Present:  Amer, Aoki, Appleby, Cai, Edelstein, Fedder, Hill, Kreitzberg, Lu, Meyer, Minowitz, Newsom Kerr, Molony, Nichols, Numan, Panich, Ramon, Said, Shanmugam, Solomon, Stewart-Frey, Sunwolf, Tabbert-Jones, Tamayo-Moraga, Turkeltaub, Woolley
Excused:  Quatman, Li, Racine, Riley
Absent:  Bravo, Kitts, Whittall,Yan, Zanfagna, Zarghamee
Invited Participants:  Diane Jonte-Pace, Vice Provost for Academic Affairs; Diane Dreher, AAUP Executive Committee and Work Life Committee; Michael Engh, S.J., President; Dennis Jacobs, Provost    
· The meeting was opened at 3:30 p.m. by President Greenwalt.  

· The minutes of the February 8 meeting were unanimously approved.

1.  CLASSROOMS AND CLASS SCHEDULING TASK FORCE
Vice Provost Jonte-Pace said that the charge of the Task Force was to review the inventory of classrooms and to evaluate utilization patterns.  She said many responses to their report have been received from various campus constituencies.  Often mentioned was remodeling of O'Connor Hall but the Vice Provost said this will have to be considered a long-term item.  For short-term goals, the focus is on the greatest use of available space and time for scheduling.  She said that the Academic Affairs Committee will discuss a change to the Tuesday/Thursday length of classes with the possibility of adding a class period.  The Task Force report is located at http://www.scu.edu/provost/office/committees/Task-Force-on-Classroom-Utilization.cfm.  

Daniel Ostrov distributed a Comments document on the final report, which can be viewed at http://www.scu.edu/governance/facultysenate/minutes/upload/Building-classrooms-in-the-capital-campaign-3.pdf.   The comments, which were unanimously approved by the Council and forwarded to the Provost, primarily requested that the Capital Campaign be designed to provide flexibility to allow for building new classrooms, especially general use classrooms. 

Within the general discussion, Council members mentioned the importance of being assigned a classroom that supports a faculty member's pedagogical needs (movable chairs, white- or black-boards) and suggested considering modifying the cap on enrollment for classes not offered in peak times to encourage teaching at these times. 


2.  PROPOSED FACULTY HANDBOOK REVISIONS

Professor Diane Dreher brought up the issue of faculty serving on more than one elected committee, a Core Curriculum Committee and a Faculty Senate Committee (rank and tenure, grievance, Faculty Judicial Board).  It was pointed out that although members of the Core committees are elected, they are not committees of the Faculty Senate.  She asked that the Faculty Senate consider adding the Core elected committees to the Faculty Senate elected committees.  Faculty Senate Election Rules and Procedures provide that no faculty member shall serve on two elected Faculty Senate committees. Adding Core committees would require a change by vote in the Election Rule and Procedures.  Both the Core Committee Processes and Faculty Senate Election Rules and Procedures have exceptions to allow a faculty member to recuse from service.
Professsor Dreher reported that the AAUP Executive Committee has requested that two sections of the current Faculty Appointment Model be reviewed and amended:  Section 3.4A.1.3 Procedure for Reappointment of Lecturers and Section 3.1.2.2 Six-Year Rule for Fixed-Term Appointments.  Amy Shachter, Associate Provost for Research and Faculty Affairs, said the two sections would be brought to the Faculty Affairs Committee for reciwe.  Professor Dreher and a member of the Faculty Affairs Committee will be invited to a future Council meeting for further discussion.

3.  CONVERSATION WITH THE PRESIDENT AND PROVOST

Provost Jacobs reported that the Executive MBA and the part-time MBA programs are enjoying higher rankings than last year from U.S. News and World Report. President Engh reported that the investigation on grade changing is ongoing. 
Any documents distributed at this meeting are available by calling the Faculty Senate office at 408-554-5035.  Please refer to http://www.scu.edu/governance.cfm for additional information on the Faculty Senate and University committees.

